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FAIRFIELD COUNTY PROMOTES TWO EMPLOYEES


Lancaster, Ohio -  The Fairfield County Board of Commissioners announces two key promotions.  


Effective April 10, 2021, Aunie Cordle, JFS Director, will be promoted to Deputy County 
Administrator.  The deputy position is a newly created position with the fundamental responsibility of 
implementing the American Rescue Plan Act for Fairfield County.


“Mrs. Aunie Cordle has a wealth of leadership experience in county government, having served as the 
JFS Director and HR Director for Fairfield County.  Ms. Cordle has a Bachelor of Science in 
Communications and a Master of Business Administration from Ohio University.  She is a Senior 
Professional in Human Resources and a Society of Human Resource Management Senior Certified 
Professional.  She has more than 30 years of experience in local government, and we are very excited 
for her to begin her new duties,” stated Dr. Carri Brown, County Administrator.


Also, effective April 10, 2021, Corey Clark, Deputy Director of JFS, Child Support and Workforce 
Development, will be promoted to JFS Director. The JFS Director position is responsible for the 
management of Public Assistance, Workforce Development, Child Support, and Protective Services.  


“Mr. Clark holds a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Sociology/Criminology and is an Ohio/American 
Certified Public Manager.  He has more than 20 years of leadership experience in county government, 
with all of that experience with Fairfield County JFS.  He is well-equipped to begin his new 
leadership role,” stated Brown.


Commissioner Dave Levacy, Board President, added, “ Fairfield County is fortunate to have 
exceptional leaders, such as Mrs. Cordle and Mr. Clark, and it is great to see internal promotions.  
Internal promotions save time and money while encouraging employees as part of retention and 
recruitment strategies.”


Information about Fairfield County is regularly posted at co.fairfield.oh.us. Follow Fairfield County 
on Twitter:  https://twitter.com/FairfieldCoOhio  For more information please contact Carri Brown, 
County Administrator, at carri.brown@fairfieldcountyohio.gov  at (740) 652-7096.
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